
Superintendent’s Report   -  December 2024 

Winter Celebrations 

Throughout the district, schools are 

hosting special events this December to 

strengthen connections with students and 

their families. A big THANK YOU to all staff 

members for their dedication in organizing 

and hosting these wonderful events across 

the district!  

We recognize that we learn, teach and work on the ancestral, traditional territories of the Nłeʔkepmx and 

Syilx people and we acknowledge our Metis communities and their contributions to the Aboriginal ways of 

being and knowing.  

Click on the link below to take you to the Fall edition 

of the Indigenous Education Newsletter! 

Indigenous Education Fall Newsletter - SD58 Nicola-Similkameen 

https://www.sd58.bc.ca/indigenous-education-fall-newsletter/




• Over the past six weeks, our Student Support Team has been working with Grade 1 students towards one of our Enhanc-
ing Learning Plan goals: to raise reading standards.  Students in Grade 1 have been working in small groups, to practice 
sight words, phonemic awareness, and guided reading.   

 

• Winter concert preparations have been taking place, and the whole school is starting to feel a little bit ‘Grinchy’.  We are 
expecting a visit from The Grinch himself on the eve of 19th December.   We had the first of our seasonal-themed spirit 
day on December 6th, with many students choosing to ‘sparkle and glow’ with their choice of outfits.   

 

• The books for Battle of the Books have been released, creating a buzz around reading, with staff members and students 
eagerly signing out books.  Each week, we promote a different book on our school's Facebook page.   

 

• Grade 7 students proudly wear their signed Diamond Vale hoodies, supported by the PAC.   





Language Board—found in the main hallway of our school.  Students have 

been submitting translations for locally found items.  A great place to stop 

on their way back to class and practice local language. 

A Little Mathtific Time — students take some time with our Stu-

dent Support Services teacher to log in to their Mathtific accounts.  

Notice the smiles on their faces while they learn together. 

Grade 2 Winter Art—Mr. Denton’s students char-

acterized and personalized their depiction of a lo-

cally found animal in our region.  Some colourful 

sweaters were added to make each work of art 

Intermediate Snow Fort Building - Lunch hour 

play turns into a physics lesson.  Mass per unit of 

volume varies with air temperature.  Students 

faced a little resistance on this day. 



PSS Rapids swim team made it to provincials In Richmond. They 
wound up in 2



SCIDES Competitive Athlete Program includes several student athletes competing in a va-

riety of sports across North America and Europe. Sports include hockey, tennis, soccer, 

taekwondo, rodeo, swimming, figure skating, football, mountain biking, and skiing. Com-

petitive locations include British Columbia, Alberta, Saskatchewan, Washington State, Tex-

as, Germany, and Belgium! Here are some photos shared from families of student/

athletes in action!  

Andrew Schultz: Andrew Schultz.jpeg 

“Local Merritt student Andrew Schultz analyzing the play in community hockey.”  

 

Colton Gerrior: Colton Gerrior Seattle Thunderbirds WHL.jpg 

“Colton Gerrior of the WHL’s Seattle Thunderbirds wants the puck on his stick.” 

 

Grady Veary: Gradey Veary Island Wild JPHL now Wenatchee Wild for future WHL4.jpeg 

“Grady Veary with his parents signing his WHL contract with the Wenatchee Wild. Con-

grats Grady!” 

 

Markus and Liam Ruck: Liam and Markus Ruck GOLD U17 Canada4.jpg 

“Twin brothers Liam and Markus Ruck celebrate World Under 17 gold with Team Canada 

White. Congrats gentlemen!” 

 

Nick Kovich: Nick Kovich Richmond Sockeyes Jr. A.jpg 

“Nick Kovich with the Richmond Sockeyes of the PJHL hunting the puck.”  

 

Ryan Cummings: Ryan Cummings Cho Dan Bo Black Belt.jpg 

“Ryan Cummings receives his Cho Dan Bo Black Belt. Well done, Ryan!” 

https://sd58ca.sharepoint.com/:i:/s/SCIDESTeachers/EVuGDXz1_ltOrK50TCes1X4BNxWU3B6tN2B43EmROki5dQ?e=cdbuhF
https://sd58ca.sharepoint.com/:i:/s/SCIDESTeachers/EQ4Ii9ZFhAFKrZWH-peqh7kB90Ojlc_94FjGZUszNcpr0Q?e=WVskep
https://sd58ca.sharepoint.com/:i:/s/SCIDESTeachers/EWpoQcpw_ehFgVDnLf5LFXQBq2lCHVnq3Na7tLEmb_s_MQ?e=ErVTwM
https://sd58ca.sharepoint.com/:i:/s/SCIDESTeachers/EWG191AWrQhCruWzexJD7W8BiLRIyrawPgd_jV3OByYEHA?e=uksEqa
https://sd58ca.sharepoint.com/:i:/s/SCIDESTeachers/EQjDksalAjpCjEZLsWNXbKIBEZYViEo587o_ZxmyTpzFVQ?e=pBUO5H
https://sd58ca.sharepoint.com/:i:/s/SCIDESTeachers/Eard1bimK9NAmwvMamV_aasBqMeMqJPKhJtEhLJ9EX4_qw?e=efW4MV


Science 9 

Weyerhaeuser Tour for Grade 10’s 

Grade 9 Indigenous Youth       

Conference at Rock Ridge 

Swim Provincials 
Grade 1’s from John 

Allison visited PSS to 

read and cook with 

the Posse 

Science 10 



In November, CLC students ventured to Kamloops to explore 

the Wildlife Park to visit and learn about the diverse animals 

that call it home. They also took a trip to Harmon Lake for 

some team-building activities, where they had the chance to 

connect with our new Clinician, Sam, who will be partnering 

with us through Take A Hike. Additionally, Scw'exmx guided us 

in honouring our fallen soldiers with a beading workshop to 

create poppies. Back at school, we wrapped up our lessons on 

figurative language by writing various types of poetry, 

whipped up various delicious yet simple dishes in Foods class, 

and dressed up to participate in grad photos.  What a great 

month! 

Community Learning Centre 



Early Learning and Child Care 
Part of our work in StrongStart Centers is to foster community connections.  This week in 

Merritt, we had Interior Health visit our Merritt StrongStart locations to inform parents 

about dental health for young children.  Michael Leis, Dental Hygienist Supervisor with In-

terior Health, came from Kamloops to give the presentations.  Michael visited Nicola Can-

ford on November 18th, Merritt Central on November 21st and Diamond Vale on November 

22nd.  We are also in contact with the Princeton representative and are working on dates 

for her to come in.  Here are some pictures from Diamond Vale’s experience. 

Merritt Central StrongStart 







•  MSS continues to offer a drumming group each Thursday at lunch that brings students together.  

•  Our Grade 11 & 12 Indigenous students had the opportunity to visit UBC, UViC and UBCO campuses. The tours 

offered a firsthand look at post-secondary life and inspired many of our students to start planning their future. 

While in Vancouver, these students also had the opportunity to take in a Vancouver Canuck’s hockey game and the 

Red Dress Event, which was a part of the Vancouver Indigenous Fashion Week.  

•  MSS, through the hard work of our Indigenous Student Advocates, played host to the Grade 9 Embracing Change Youth Con-

ference. This conference put students through a variety of workshops and learning activities.  

•  MSS was also fortunate to bring families together for the Parent Gathering. An evening filled with traditional activities such as 

beading, tea making, and sewing. It was a wonderful way to connect with others while keeping our hands busy! 

•  Grad planning is in full swing. Our 2025 graduates had the opportunity to get their grad photos taken this month, and the first 

grad list has been posted!  

•  MSS is also excited about announcing an updated and inclusive process for introducing achievement cords to this year’s cere-

mony as a way to recognize outstanding student achievement in academics and other diverse areas. This process reflects our 

commitment to celebrating the diverse achievements of our students and recognizing their unique contributions to our school 

and community.  

•  Ms. Denton’s Psychology 11 class was able to organize a Teen-to-Teen Toy Drive.  Teens were encouraged to bring in an un-

wrapped gift that another student their age would appreciate receiving.  MSS collected over 500 items!  All items were donat-

ed to the Nicola Valley Food Band. Giving back and supporting our community all feels good.  

• To round out the month, the staff at MSS participated in a “Super Secret Staff Spirit Week.”  This behind-the-scenes event 

brought out the creativity and camaraderie of our team, reminding us all of the importance of joy and laughter in our school 

community. 

It has been a busy and exciting time at Merritt Secondary.  



Important Dates:   

 

  Ms. Denton’s Psychology 11 class was able to organize a Teen-to-Teen Toy Drive  
      Students visiting the UBC First Nations Longhouse 


